
RECOMMENDATION(S): 
APPROVE and AUTHORIZE the Fire Chief, or designee, to execute an Assignment,
Assumption, and Consent with Capitol Strategies Consulting, Inc. for the Software and
Services Agreement originally contracted with Sybatech, Inc. in an amount not to exceed
$35,000 for the original period January 1, 2015 through December 1, 2018. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 
Cost neutral. 

BACKGROUND: 
The Contra Costa County Fire Protection District (District) licenses CodePal software for
managing permitting, building plans, and inspection processes in the District's Fire
Prevention Bureau. The District entered into a Software and Services Agreement with
Sybatech Inc. to review and refresh the District's CodePal database, install a public-facing
web interface, and other related work for the period January 1, 2015, through December 31,
2018. Capitol Strategies Consulting, Inc. has acquired CodePal software, and Sybatech, Inc.
transferred all CodePal related contracts and work to Capital Strategies Consulting, Inc. An
Assignment, Assumption, and Consent will allow the District to continue to receive the

APPROVE OTHER 

RECOMMENDATION OF CNTY
ADMINISTRATOR 

RECOMMENDATION OF BOARD
COMMITTEE 

Action of Board On:   10/25/2016 APPROVED AS RECOMMENDED OTHER 

Clerks Notes:
VOTE OF SUPERVISORS

AYE: John Gioia, Director
Candace Andersen, Director
Karen Mitchoff, Director
Federal D. Glover, Director

ABSENT: Mary N. Piepho,
Director

Contact:  Robert Marshall, Fire
Marshal 925-941-3520

 
I hereby certify that this is a true and correct copy of an action taken and entered on
the minutes of the Board of Supervisors on the date shown. 

ATTESTED:    October  25, 2016 
David Twa, County Administrator and Clerk of the Board of
Supervisors
 
By: June McHuen, Deputy

cc:

C.1

  

To: Contra Costa County Fire Protection District Board of Directors

From: Jeff Carman, Chief, Contra Costa County Fire Protection District

Date: October  25, 2016

Contra 
Costa 
County 

Subject: Assignment and Assumption of Software and Service Agreement



software and services outlined in the agreement with Sybatech, Inc. 



CONSEQUENCE OF NEGATIVE ACTION:
The District will not be able to compensate the new vendor for software and services
without allowing it to assume the existing contract.


